Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
AECOM
The Seminole County, Florida Public Works Department, Engineering Division announces a Public Hearing as part of the Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study of State Road (S.R.) 46 from S.R. 415 to County Road (C.R.) 426 in Seminole County, Florida to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, November 14, 2017: 5:30 p.m., Open House; 6:30 p.m., Presentation
PLACE: Sanford Civic Center, 401 E. Seminole Blvd., Sanford, FL

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing offers people the opportunity to express their views about the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of widening SR 46 from two to four lanes including the addition of a new bridge over Lake Jesup and the St. Johns River, Financial Project ID 240216-4-28-01. The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by the Federal highway Administration (FHWA) and FDOT. A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Matt Hassan at (407)665-5174, or email at mhassan@seminolecountyfl.gov.

Draft documents are available for public review through November 24, 2017 at the Seminole County Public Library, North Branch (150 N. Palmetto Ave, Sanford, FL) and on the project website, www.sr46geneva.com.
 X Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this hearing is asked to advise Seminole County at least 7 days before the hearing by contacting: Chris Rizzolo at (407)992-5794 or by email at chris.rizzolo@aecom.com.
If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the FDOT using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information you may contact the consultant representative, Chris Rizzolo, at (407)992-5794, or chris.rizzolo@aecom.com.
